LASKA Auto DEALERS ASSOCIATION

P.0. Box 201305, Anchorage, Alaska 99520-1305

January 23, 2014

The Honorable Cathy Giessel
Alaska State Legislature

120 4™ Street

Juneau, Alaska 99801-1182

RE: Senate Bill 127
Dear Senator Giessel;

The Alaska Auto Dealers Association wished to inform you of our support for Senate Bill 127, We
believe it brings fairness to many Alaskan businesses that are doing work assisting Alaskans and the
Division of Motor Vehicles with motor vehicle registrations that must otherwise be done by the
state.

The state has invited auto dealers to perform DMV work required for their sales (i.e. the new Alaska
Title and Registration) rather than rely solely on additional staff and increased labor costs. This was
done to improve customer service at the DMV and shorten the amount of time customers spent
waiting for service at the DMV office.

Clearly, there will always be needs that can only be met in a State DMV office, however more
“Business Partnerships” processing more Alaska Title and Registration work would cut down on the
number of daily transactions in the DMV office and, in turn, lead to less wait time for its customers.

The state retains the exact same amount of revenue regardless of where the customer performs their
transaction, but the labor cost has shifted from the state to the individual Business Partner. This
proposal will provide a small amount of compensation from that revenue in a manner not unlike the
relationship between the State Department of Fish & Game and the vendors that sell hunting &
fishing licenses (4S 16.03.390).

Members of the Alaska Auto Dealers Association are willing to assist the State of Alaska with its
auto licensing function but, as businesses, we believe reasonable compensation by the state is a fair
and appropriate practice in the marketplace.

Sincerely,

MU UNESIUSIOS

Marten Martensen
President



From: "VanderMartin, Wes" <wes.vandermartin@anchsand.com>

Date: February 11, 2014 at 3:51:29 PM AKST

To: "senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov" <senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov>
Cc: Aves Thompson <aves96@aol.com>

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Dear Senator Giessel,

Regarding SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non state owned
locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our title,
registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other services. For
these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of the paper supplies
and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee and that is the only
income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small commission fee for the
work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they
do for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you.
Wes Vander Martin

Vice President/General Manager

o O 'Malley Hoad » Anchorage, AK 89515
Phone (8071 5349:333%» Pax (907 B3 42044
¢ Tollfree: (ABRF340-8133
www.anchsand.com




From: W.E. (Bill) Northrup [mailto:logmgmt@mosquitonet.com]

Sent: Friday, February 07, 2014 6:40 PM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Cc: Governor Sean Parnell; Sen. John Coghill; Sen. Pete Kelly; Rep. David Guttenberg; Rep. Doug
Isaacson; Rep. Scott Kawasaki; Rep. Tammie Wilson

Subject: SB 127, Letter of Support

Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC is the largest cab company in Fairbanks, with 35 cars on
the road, and over 90 drivers on our drivers list. We also maintain a car dealership, Eagle Used
Autos, to supplement our procurement of less-costly used cars to convert into taxi cabs and to
provide drivers, friends and the public a means to purchase a decent vehicle at a reasonable price.
(The primary reason for the Dealer’s License is admission to Dealer Auctions where we get the
best deal on cars to make into cabs)

Consequently, we use DMV services... A LOT. Of course, with a 100,000 people in the area,
there are lots of vehicle transactions as well as [.D./Driver’s License transactions the year
round. A couple summers ago the average wait time @ the Fairbanks DMV was about 4
hours. This really takes a lot out of someone’s day if you have anything to

Be done at DMV. Then we got the DMV contractor program going... not only was there Alaska
Tags and Titles, but the Jiffy Lubes, Auto Dealerships, and a couple repair businesses got into
the act and the traffic flow @ DMV / Fairbanks got to be workable... now the wait time can be
anywhere from 10 minutes to 1 Hour, a much more reasonable situation.

SB127, as I read it, will improve the cash flow of the DMV contractor in such that they don’t
have to add a lot of extra fees to pay their expenses, which would hurt the paying

Customer, the public. This will allow these businesses a stable environment in order to prove
professional, efficient service. The wait times are minimal, if any, and the service is great.

I wholly support the passage of SB 127.

Thanks,

W.E. (Bill) Northrup

Ops/Admin Manager

Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC
Dba: Eagle Cab & Yellow Cab

543 Front St

Fairbanks, Alaska 99701-3435

(907) 456-8536 (T) (866) 875-6406 (F)

logmgmt@mosquitonet.com




State Capitol Room 427

Juneau AK, 99801

[ senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov ]
Phone: 907-465-4843

Dear Senator Giessel,

Thank you for sponsoring SB 127. We at Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC

have utilized privatized DMV Agents for our titling and registration needs since the DMV Business
Partner Program began. These agencies are efficient, professional, and offer tremendous costumer
service to meet our needs. These privatized businesses reduce the workload of the Division of Motor
Vehicles, reduce the size of government, and offer Alaskans extended business hours and more
locations for DMV services.

SB 127 encourages small business to expand their services, locations, and business hours by paying
for a fractional percentage of their business costs. Privatized DMV Agents act on behalf of the State,
but receive no compensation from the State for their services. Specifically, the fractional percentage
proposed will help offset credit card fees. When customers pay with a credit card, the State of Alaska
receives 100% of their funds for services they did not provide while the small business

actually providing the service bares the financial burden.

This legislation is long overdue and our company, Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LLC , fully
supports 8B 127.

Sincerely,

A%

W.E. (Bill) Northrup

Operations / Admin Manager

Alaska Transportation Unlimited, LL.C
Dba: Eagle Cab & Yellow Cab
Fairbanks, Alaska

T/(907) 456-8536

F / (866) 875-6406
loempmi@@mosquitonst.com

Cc: File
Governor Sean Parnell [ sean.parnsli@alaska.gov |




From: Crystal Byrd <crystalb_akexpress@yahoo.com>
Date: February 18, 2014 at 2:54:23 PM AKST

To: <Senator.Cathy.Giessel@akleg.gov>

Subject: SB 127

I am in full support of SB 127 allowing DMV Contractors to be fairly compensated for the
support work they do for DMV services. The Contract/Partners provide a valuable service to our
company in handling title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole
host of other services. These vendors provide timely services that state DMV offices cannot
provide, especially in smaller towns with one DMV. We understand that there is an additional
fee and we are willing to pay the fee for the convenience of their services. I do understand that
this is the only income they receive. We feel this is a matter of fairness for the State of Alaska to
compensate them for work they do that would otherwise have to be handled by the State DMV
offices. This gives the state a way to have less employees but still have the personnel to handle
DMV matters. We urge you to support these small business contractors that are providing a
great service to

Alaskans.

For these reasons, 1 support SB 127

Crystal Byrd



Forrest Wolfe

From: Duane Bannock <duane@radiokenai.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 23, 2014 12:59 PM

To: Forrest Wolfe

Subject: Re; Senate Bill 127

Attachments: Copy of DMV Revenue by Loc-Chart.xls

Thank you for the invitation to comment on Senate Bill 127.

As a way of background: | had the privilege and honor of serving as the State of Alaska’s Division of Motor
Vehicles (DMV) director from February 2003 to November 2007. My goals as director were simple: to improve
customer service at the DMV and shorten the amount of time spent waiting for service at the DMV office.

While others in leadership had similar goals, my strategy was different; rather than rely solely on additional
staff and increased labor costs, my focus was to put less people in the DMV office.

Clearly, there will always be needs that can only be met in a State DMV office, however there is a program
started prior to my time as director named “Business Partnership” that granted select, individual auto
dealerships the ability to perform DMV work required for their sales (i.e. the new Alaska Title and
Registration). This program was later expanded in Anchorage & Fairbanks to allow Inspection & Maintenance
(I/M) Stations (for emission testing) to process registration renewals.

My strategy of less customers waiting at DMV required more alternatives to the traditional method of ‘mail-in’
and internet registration renewals. The expansion of the Business Partnership was the key element of that
strategy. More Business Partners processing more Alaska Title and Registration work would cut down on the
number of daily transactions in the DMV office and, in turn, lead to less wait time.

Part of my expansion plan included ‘stand-alone’ Business Partners; those individual privately-owned
businesses that would sell the DMV products and service in a manner similar to a traditional state-owned DMV
office. With more options for customers to find their DMV needs satisfied, the state DMV would be ‘loosing’
customers. Of course, in the business world, no one like to lose customers and additional business, but in this
case, it is the DMV customer that wins!

As the Business Partnership expansion grew, there was a measurable decrease in the customers using state
facilities (please see attached chart: DMV Revenue Source FY97 ~FY 07).

It's fair to include internet revenue to a portion of the DMV office decline; however the web-based program
was limited (at time of this chart) to vehicle registration renewals only. Business Partners perform not only
renewals, but also the much more labor intensive and important State of Alaska Certificate of Vehicle Title.

The state retained the exact same amount of revenue regardless of where the customer performed their
transaction, but the labor cost had shifted from the state to the individual Business Partner. My proposal was
to provide a small amount of compensation from that revenue in a manner not unlike the relationship
between the State Department of Fish & Game and the vendors that sell hunting & fishing licenses (AS
16.05.390).



On Wed, Jan 22, 2014 at 4:47 PM, Forrest Wolfe <Forrest. Wolfe(@akleg.gov> wrote:

Good Afternoon Mr. Bannock,

My name is Forrest Wolfe and I am currently working for Senator Cathy Giessel on SB127, which authorizes
the state to pay agents for certain transactions. I understand this was originally an issue you worked on while
overseeing the DMV and I was wondering if perhaps you could sort of briefly bring me up to speed on this
issue. Why the bill is necessary, what it does, how it will make things better, and any other history behind this
issue you deem important, 1 appreciate any assistance you can provide.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Forrest Wolfe

Forrest Wolfe

Office of Senator Cathy Giessel
State Capitol

Juneau, AK 99801

Office 907.465.4843

Fax 907.465.3871



From: Jim Scherieble [mailto:ischerieble@kenworthalaska.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 9:27 AM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: Support for SB127

Dear Senator Giessel,

Concerning SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non state owned
locations. These shops, are not only convenient and prompt, but also provide a valuable service
to our company in handling our title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates
and a whole host of other services. For these services, these contractors receive no compensation
from the state except for some of the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge their
customers a nominal service fee, which is the only income they receive for their services, but
these fees do not cover all the business costs involved. This bill provides for a small commission
fee for the work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them labor
and expenses they incur in providing these services for the DMV and allow them to grow their
businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you for your consideration.

Jim Scherieble

General Manager-Alaska
Kenworth Alaska
907-279-0602 office
907-230-8335 cell

www.kenworthalaska.com




From: josie Carnegie <josie_akexpress@yahoo.com>
Date: February 19, 2014 at 3:39:48 PM AKST

To: <senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov>

Subject: sb 127

I am in full support of SB 127 allowing DMV Contractors to be fairly compensated for the
support work they do for DMV services. The Contract/Partners provide a valuable service to our
company in handling title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole
host of other services. Our company uses contractors located in Soldotna, AK. These vendors
provide timely services that state DMV offices cannot provide. We understand that there is an
additional fee and we are willing to pay the fee for the convenience of their services. Ido
understand that this is the only income they receive. We feel this is a matter of fairness for the
State of Alaska to compensate them for work they do.... that would otherwise have to be handled
by the State DMV offices. We urge you to support these small business contractors that are
providing a great service to Alaskans. For these reasons, we support SB 127

Thanks, Josie



From: Kim Mahosky [mailto:kim@goldennorth.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2014 3:54 PM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Dear Senator Giessel,

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non-state owned
locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our title,
registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other services. For
these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of the paper supplies
and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee and that is the only
income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small commission fee for the
work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they
do for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127,

Thank you for your consideration,

Kim

Kim Mahosky

Government Affairs

Our expertise. Your peace of mind.

Alaska's Choice for over 30 years.



Agent for United Van Lines
940 Raspberry Road
Anchorage, AK 99518
Direct: (907)348-2616

Fax: (907)344-6727

*%% Ag a carrier, we strive for the best quality relocation possible. If at anytime you would
not rate us a ''5", the highest score possible, I would greatly appreciate you letting me
know

P Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.



From: Jeremy Miller [mailto:jmiller@carlile.biz]
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 8:14 AM
To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Senator Giessel,

It was very nice to see you last week outside the reception at the Baranof. Like I told you then I
am one of your constituents and very proud to have you as my Senator. The reason 1 was down
in Juneau was to accompany some of my follow Alaska Trucking Association members on our
annual legislative trip. As you know the ATA has a list of what we consider to be our priorities
for this session and one of those is addressed in SB 127. The ATA along with some other local
businesses provide a service to the general public that saves them the time and hassle of having
to deal with the DMV. The DMV enjoys all the revenue for this service but doesn’t have to
incur the expense. [ would like to ask for your support of SB 127. Our belief is that if this bill is
successful it will allow all the businesses providing this service to continue to grow and

expand. Thank you very much for all the great things you have done.

Jeremy Miller, PMP

Director of Facilities | Carlile Transportation Systems, Inc.
Email: jmiller@carlile.biz

Anchorage Office: (907) 276-7797
Cellular: (907) 632-2427

Web: www.carlile.biz




Dear Senator Giessel,

Thank you for introducing SB127. T have been a DMV partner since 2006 with a store front
business open to customers in North Pole. Our service has been valuable to the customers of
North Pole, Fairbanks, Salcha, and Delta Junction, even Nenana. We have enhanced hours from
the Fairbanks DMV and are open on Saturdays as well as most holidays that the local DMV is
closed. We do mail-in registrations and titles for our customers who are overseas in the military
or full-time students. We do large batches of titles and registration for a few car dealers in town
because they can get a quick turn around with their title work that is not available at the
Fairbanks DMV.

We charge a reasonable amount no more than $15-20 per transaction (depends on if it is
registration or title and registration). This charge must cover the cost of building mortgage,
liability insurance, general insurance, phone, electricity, fuel, computers, and printer. It must
cover the salary of a trained staff (training takes several weeks, and I must cover the cost of
sending new staff to Anchorage for three days of training). Previously we were reimbursed by
DMV for our weekly mailing of documents processed in the amount of $10 per week. Now this
reimbursement is no longer availabie; it is close to $500 a year for us to send these

documents. We also have to pay, with no reimbursement, for the expired tabs to be sent back to
Anchorage.

The 15% fee to help defray these costs would be so very helpful. It would allow us to have
another person trained and available to support our services. The DMV customers in the state of
Alaska benefit from quicker transactions (time is money for our customers, they are taking off
work to get to the DMV during M-F business hours), they really appreciate the later daily hours
and open Saturdays.

I thank you for bringing this bill forward.

Leslie Gustafson, President
Express Title & Tag

PO Box 56300

North Pole, AK 99705
www.whitespruce.com
907-488-3004 Office
907-388-4541 Cell
leslie@whitespruce.com




Little Red Services Phone: (907) 349-2931
3700 Centerpoint Drive, Suite 1300 Fax: (907) 849-2750
Anchorage, AK 99503

Dear Senator Giessel,
Pls reference SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non state owned
locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our title,
registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other ser-
vices. For these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of
the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service
fee and that is the only income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small
commission fee for the work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to com-
pensate them for the work they do for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you.

VP Operations



From: Chuck Onstott <chucko(@spanalaska.com>

Date: February 17,2014 at 9:57:42 AM AKST

To: <senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov>

Cc: Aves Thompson <aves@aktrucks.org>

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Dear Senator Giessel,

I am in full support of SB 127 allowing DMV Contractors to be fairly compensated for the support work
they do for DMV services. The Contract/Partners provide a valuable service to our company in handling
title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other services. Our
company uses contractors located on E Abbott Rd and the Trucking Association on Minnesota Ave. Both
of these vendors provide timely services that state DMV offices can NOT provide. | do understand
contractors charge a nominal service fee, but that is the only income they receive. We feel this is a
matter of fairness to compensate them for work they do.... that would other wise have to be handled by
the State DMV offices.

For these reason, we support SB 127

Thanks you

Chuck Onsottt

VP Operations

Span Alaska Transportation
2040 E 79"

Anchorage Ak

(907) 349-3606



State Capitol Room 427

Juneau AK, 99801
senator.cathy.giessel@akleg.gov
Phone: 907-465-4843

Dear Senator Giessel,

Thank you for sponsoring SB 127. We at MV Transportation have utilized privatized DMV Agents
for our titling and registration needs since the DMV Business Partner Program began. These agencies
are efficient, professional, and offer tremendous costumer service to meet our needs. These
privatized businesses reduce the workload of the Division of Motor Vehicles, reduce the size of
government, and offer Alaskans extended business hours and more locations for DMV services.

SB 127 encourages small business to expand their services, locations, and business hours by paying
for a fractional percentage of their business costs. Privatized DMV Agents act on behalf of the State,
but receive no compensation from the State for their services. Specifically, the fractional percentage
proposed will help offset credit card fees. When customers pay with a credit card, the State of Alaska
receives 100% of their funds for services they did not provide while the small business '
actually providing the service bares the financial burden.

This Jegislation is long overdue.

Larry Gibson,
Fleet Manager |
MV Transportation



From: Michael Moeller [mailto:moellermichael@hotmail.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 8:07 AM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Cc: aves@aktrucks.org

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS

Dear Senator Giessel,

DMV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non-state owned
locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our title,
registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other services. For
these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of the paper supplies
and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee and that is the only
income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small commission fee for the
work that they do. [ feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they do
for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, I support SB 127.

Thank you.

Mike Moeller

2997 N Woodfield Park Circle

Wasilla, AK 99654

907-229-6107



From: Scott Hicks [mailto:SHICKS @awe lynden.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 9:35 AM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

Dear Senator Giessel,

Please reference: SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMYV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non
state owned locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in
handling our title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a
whole host of other services. For these services, these contractors receive nothing
from the state except some of the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge
their customers a nominal service fee and that is the only income they receive for
their services. This bill provides for a small commission fee for the work that they
do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they do
for the state and allow them to grow their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you.

Scott Hicks

Alaska West Express, Inc
1048 Whitney Rd
Anchorage, Ak 99501

907-339-5106



From: Lee McKenzie [mailto:leem@trailercraft.com]
Sent: Wednesday, February 12, 2014 7:48 AM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: Senate Bill 127

Dear Senator Giessel,

Please reference SB 127 VEHICLE TRANSACTION AGENTS.

DMYV has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling services at non state
owned locations. These shops provide a valuable service to our company in handling our
title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of other
services. For these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some of
the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee
and that is the only income they receive for their services. This bill provides for a small
commission fee for the work that they do. We feel that this is a matter of fairness to

compensate them for the work they do for the state and allow them to grow their
businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127,

Thank you.

Lee Mckenzie

President

TrailerCraft Inc./Freightliner of Alaska
907-563-3238 (office)
907-561-4995 (fax)

907-440-8785 (cell)

See us on the web @ www.trailercraft.com




From: George Lowery [mailto:george.lowery@totemocean.com]
Sent: Tuesday, February 11, 2014 4:30 PM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel

Subject: SB 127 - Vehicle transaction agents

Dear Senator Giessel,

The Department of Motor Vehicles has Contract Partners that provide registration and titling
services at non state owned locations. These partners provide a valuable service to our company
in handling our title, registration, motor vehicle records, lost titles, lost plates and a whole host of
other services. For these services, these contractors receive nothing from the state except some
of the paper supplies and forms. These shops do charge their customers a nominal service fee
and that is the only income they receive for their services.

This bill provides for a small commission fee for the work that they do. We feel that this is a
matter of fairness to compensate them for the work they do for the state and allow them to grow
their businesses.

For these reasons, we support SB 127.

Thank you.

George Lowery| Alaska Director | Totem Ocean Trailer Express, Inc. (Totem Ocean)

2511 Tidewater Road Anchorage, AK 99501 | O: 907-265-7233 | C: 907-242-7293 |
www.totemocean.com




